











Appoint Directors, Prairieland Energy, Inc.

Mr. Bass then reported on the recommendation to appoint directors to the board of
Prairieland Energy, Inc. He said the Prairieland board of directors recommends that Dr.
Mohamed Attalla, executive director of facilities and services, Urbana; and Dr. Mark
Laufenberg, president of PowerWorld Corporation and alumnus of the University of
I1linois at Urbana-Champaign, serve as Prairieland directors. He thanked Ms. Helen
Coleman and Mr. Larry Altenbaumer, who previously served on the board of directors,
for their service to the University and Prairieland.

Ms. Williams reminded committee members that these two items will

appear on the Board’s agenda for Prairieland Energy, Inc. for voting the following day.

PRESENTATIONS

Legislative Update

Next, Mr. Fitzgerald asked Ms. Jennifer M. Creasey, senior director of State relations,
Office of Governmental Relations, to give a legislative update. Ms. Creasey discussed
advocacy and outreach efforts at the State level. She described events that focused on
building momentum and support for the Discovery Partners Institute, and she reported on
legislation impacting the University. Ms. Creasey said the Office of Governmental
Relations continues to work to gain additional support for the University of Illinois

Investment, Performance, and Accountability Commitment (IPAC) from other



institutions of higher education, and she commented on the GROW Illinois initiative.
She told the committee that the Office of Governmental Relations is working with the
chancellors at each university to coordinate visits and events that will continue to
demonstrate the universities’ presence in their districts. Ms. Creasey reported on
additional events and said the Office of Governmental Relations is planning an
aggressive and proactive agenda for the upcoming session.

Next, Ms. Melissa S. Haas, associate director of federal relations, reported
on activities and events at the federal level and gave examples of University faculty
serving as expert witnesses for congressional hearings. She gave an update on legislative
items and discussed Fiscal Year 2019 funding, noting the strong support from Congress
for higher education and research funding. She reported on the University’s participation
in a summit on quantum research and noted the University’s contributions to the federal
government’s efforts to address the opioid crisis. Ms. Haas referred to a leaked draft of a
document that would change the Title IX rules associated with allegations of sexual
misconduct, and the committee discussed the ramifications of these potential changes and
emphasized that careful consideration, processes, and resources are critical to this issue.

Mr. Fitzgerald thanked Ms. Creasey and Ms. Haas for their report.

OLD BUSINESS

There was no business presented under this aegis.



NEW BUSINESS

Mr. Fitzgerald encouraged committee members to review the trustee self-evaluation
report and presidential evaluation materials that were made available to them.
Mr. Fitzgerald announced that the next meeting of the Governance,

Personnel, and Ethics Committee is scheduled for November 14, 2018, at 2:00 p.m.
MEETING ADJOURNED

On motion of Ms. Smart, seconded by Mr. Newsome, the meeting adjourned at 2:44 p.m.

There were no “nay” votes.

Respectfully submitted,

DEDRA M. WILLIAMS PATRICK J. FITZGERALD
Secretary Chair

EILEEN B. CABLE
Special Assistant to the Secretary






